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Dear Family Members of HSMC, 

 

As the X'mas and the New Year are coming, it is time to look back, thank colleagues and 

supporters, remember good friends, and to make new wishes. 

 

As many of you are aware, the Initial Evaluation (IE) of HSMC cum Learning Programme 

Accreditation exercise of our first master's degree (QFL6) programme was completed very 

smoothly last week.  Positive and encouraging feedback has been received from the 

HKCAAVQ Panel.  I would like to thank all staff members who have helped in making this 

exercise a fruitful one.  Pending the HKCAAVQ's final report, we believe that HSMC has 

reached another new height in its development. 

 

Indeed the College has made a number of important achievements in the past year.  You 

may find my brief report in the December issue of the College Newsletter:  

https://www.hsu.edu.hk/old/images/People/Media/Newsletter/201512.pdf 

 

Your concerted efforts, commitment and passion for high quality programmes, teaching, 

student development, research and various services have been highly appreciated.  On an 

average working day, I meet many teachers, administrative staff and frontline workers on 

the campus and during the meetings/activities.  I may not be able to greet each of you by 

name, but I do think I owe you all a word of thanks. You have often walked an extra mile 

and offered selfless help to your co-workers and the College.  I feel so heart-warming that 

you all treasure the pleasant and collegial working environment here. 

 

Working together as a close team, I am confident that we can realize our common goal to 

become a leading non-profit private university in Hong Kong.  We will continue to nurture 

satisfying, soulful and responsible graduates, and I earnestly look forward to your 

continuous support in the years ahead. 

 

Trust that you will experience the hope and the beauty that this festive season brings to us.  

Wishing you and your family a Merry Christmas and much happiness throughout the New 

Year of 2016! 

https://www.hsu.edu.hk/old/images/People/Media/Newsletter/201512.pdf

